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Written Testimony - SB 294 
 

To:      Rep. Richard Proehl, House Transportation Committee Chair  
From: Lee Ann Phelps, Vehicle Services Manager, Division of Vehicles, KDOR 
Date: March 6, 2018 
RE: Written Testimony on SB294 
 
 
Good morning Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, 
 
This written testimony is provided in support of SB 294 relating to written examination of vehicle 
salespersons upon original licensure.  The Division of Vehicles has worked closely with Kansas 
Automobile Dealers Association during the drafting of this legislation and fully supports the 
proposed changes.  It is of mutual benefit to the Division and those we license that the written 
examination be reduced down to original licensure only, with additional testing at the Director’s 
discretion.  It will simplify the process for our licensees, lending credibility and integrity to the 
examination process as a whole. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 


